
 

 
 

April 15, 2020 
 

 The Washington County Board of Commissioners met in Special Called Meeting on 
Wednesday, April 15 at 6:00 PM by using ZOOM—virtual meeting software (due to the 
COVID-19 pandemic). Commissioners Johnson, Phelps, Sexton and Walker were present by 
phone/computer.  Also present were County Manager/County Attorney Curtis Potter, Clerk to 
the Board Julie J. Bennett and Finance Officer Missy Dixon by phone/computer. Commissioner 
Riddick was not on the call until later in the meeting. 
 

 Chair Phelps called the meeting to order. He also asked for a moment of silence for the 
two Washington County residents who passed from COVID-19.  Chair Phelps gave the 
invocation; Clerk to the Board Julie Bennett led the Pledge of Allegiance.  Chair Phelps 
mentioned that the public may be on this call and you may hear them come and go but that’s 
normal during a ZOOM meeting. 
 
 CONSENT AGENDA:  Commissioner Sexton made a motion to approve the Consent 
Agenda: 
 

Items listed under Consent are generally of a routine nature.  The Board may take action to 
approve/disapprove all items in a single vote.  Any item may be withheld from a general action, 
to be discussed and voted upon separately at the discretion of the Board. 
 
a) Approval of Minutes 
b) Tax Refunds & Releases and Insolvent Accounts 
c) Budget Amendments/Transfers 
d) Continuation of Operations 
e) 2020 Medicare Fee Schedule 
f) Revised Budget Calendar 
 

 Chair Phelps stated that regarding Item f) Revised Budget Calendar, that he has talked 
with the Manager and the May 5th and 18th will be virtual meetings. 

 
Commissioner Walker seconded.  The Clerk took a roll call vote: Johnson AYE, 

Phelps AYE, Sexton AYE, Walker AYE.   Motion carried unanimously. 
 

PUBLIC FORUM:  The Clerk read the public notice that was in the Roanoke Beacon and 
posted on our website letting the public know how they could join the meeting.  Ms. Bennett 
stated that no one called to be put on the list to speak at during tonight’s Public Forum.  Chair 
Phelps stated that even though the Board wasn’t required to have a Public Forum during 
tonight’s meeting; they decided to in case the public had any concerns. 

 
Mr. Lloyd Jones, 842 Gourd Neck Road, was on the call and gave kudos to the caregivers 

during this pandemic. 
 
COVID-19 UPDATE:   Mr. Curtis Potter, County Manager/County Attorney, Mr. Wes 

Gray, MTW Health Department Director, and Mr. Lance Swindell, Emergency Management 
Coordinator gave the Board the latest information on COVID-19. 



 

Mr. Potter said there is a tremendous amount of information that he, Mr. Gray and Mr. 
Swindell have been processing and getting it out to the Board and the public.  Mr. Potter said he 
receives daily updates from the Health Department. Mr. Potter stated that today’s activities 
include a weekly phone call between the 3 counties (Martin, Tyrrell & Washington), then 
another phone call between our area providers and then a conference call with the Towns and the 
School System. 

 
Mr. Gray gave the latest 5:30 PM update. See below.  
 



 

 
 



 



 

 
 
(Commissioner Riddick joined the call at this time.) 
 
Mr. Gray said the backlog of testing is easing up.  He also said he has been disseminating 

information to the County Manager’s, their EMS Directors and their staff.  Mr. Gray said he is 
not doing the press release for cases but is adding it to the afternoon report. 

 
Mr. Potter also said there are weekly ZOOM meetings that EM has.  Mr. Swindell said 

that he continues to get calls regarding the supplies being slow to get here but he is dispersing 
them out as needed.  He said he makes orders every day.  He noted that the Monday/ 
Wednesday/Friday ZOOM meetings are for the region. 
 

Mr. Potter said he participates in many teleconferences throughout the week.  There is a 
tremendous amount of information going around. 

 



 

Commissioner Sexton asked who is responsible for letting folks know when someone has 
been found to have COVID-19.  Mr. Gray said because of HIPPA they can only say so much.  
It’s a voluntary basis if that person wants to contact others that they may have been in contact 
with, unless MTW puts them under quarantine…which they have not. 

 
Commissioner Johnson asked Mr. Swindell about the PPE he was ordering.  She asked 

who he is ordering them for.  Mr. Swindell responded that he is ordering them for EM 
responders and personnel. 

  
Chair Phelps asked if the County has enough PPE for our folks.  Mr. Potter said the 

County does currently have enough PPE, but this situation is unprecedented and supplies are 
scarce.  We don’t want to burn through them too quickly. Mr. Potter said folks are working to 
resolve those shortages. He tried to head it off early by having those that would need PPE to 
order supplies early and he also asked Mr. Boone to take inventory of what the County had and 
find out what the County would need and start ordering.  Staff has done a good job of making 
sure we are not running into issues.  Mr. Potter said he asked Ms. Liverman, Cooperative 
Extension Director, to make some homemade supplies.  Cooperative Extension has  been making 
masks. 

   
Chair Phelps asked if there is anything the Commissioners need to do such as budget 

amendments for supplies. Mr. Potter said not at this time.  The departments have been able to 
stay within budget.  Ms. O’Neal, EMS Director, said EMS has been able to get supplies and pay 
for them within their budget.  Mr. Potter said departments are tracking such things in case the 
County can get reimbursed for these items in the future. 

 
Commissioner Sexton asked how the hospital (Washington Regional Medical Center-

WMRC) is.  Mr. Potter said he spoke with someone there this morning, and so far it’s going 
well.  WRMC has opened a Respiratory Clinic and the amount of folks coming in has plateaued.  
They have what they need to continue operating.  Commissioner Sexton asked about the nursing 
homes.  Is everything alright there?  Mr. Gray said he hasn’t heard of any cases in our nursing 
homes. 

   
Commissioner Walker asked Mr. Gray about the individuals that were in a nursing home 

in Northampton County. Mr. Gray said many tested positive; however, only one death was 
reported. 

  
Commissioner Riddick stated she has talked to Mr. Potter about making a Public Service 

Announcement (PSA) about how serious COVID-19 is. Commissioner Riddick said she has a 
citizen who will be willing to talk about one of her family members who experienced COVID-19 
how hard it was on them.  Mr. Potter said that over the weekend, he and Commissioner Riddick 
discussed the seriousness of staying home and social distancing. Mr. Potter said he will probably 
send out a press release in the near future regarding social distancing and hopes to get some 
information from the individual that Commissioner mentioned to use in the press release. 

 
Chair Phelps reiterated that the Commissioners’ meetings in May will be virtual (ZOOM) 

meetings.  He also thanked residents for calling in and also the Department Heads who called in.  
He thanked EMS for all they are doing. 

 



 

Chair Phelps asked the Board to keep the citizens of the County in their prayers. The 
Board will continue to meet and conduct the business of the County. 
 

 At 6:40 PM, with no further business to discuss, Commissioner Sexton made a motion 
to adjourn.  Commissioner Johnson seconded. The Clerk took a roll call vote: Johnson 
AYE, Phelps AYE, Riddick AYE, Sexton AYE, Walker AYE.   Motion carried 
unanimously. 

 
 
______________________________  _____________________________ 

          D. Cole Phelps Julie J. Bennett, CMC, NCMCC 
           Chair                  Clerk to the Board    


